From: Chambers - Ross J

Sent: Thursday, 29 September 2016 5:17 PM

To: 'adrian@askhaba.com.au’

Subject: FW: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Group 4 awards

Dear Mr Boothman,

| refer to your email below and the extension request sought by Hair and Beauty Australia Industry
Association (HABA).

On behalf of Justice Ross, | advise that the extension request has been granted. HABA is to write to
the Commission by 4:00 pm, 7 October 2016 confirming the provision sought to be varied in the Hair
and Beauty Industry Award 2010. A formal submission in accordance with direction 1 of the
Directions issued 26 August is to be filed with the Commission by 4:00 pm, Thursday 13 October
2016.

Kind regards,

JO RICHARDSON
Associate to The Hon. Justice 1JK Ross
President

Fair Work Commission

Tel: +61 3 8656 4781

Fax: +61 3 9655 0401
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001

From: Adrian Boothman [mailto:adrian@askhaba.com.au]

Sent: Tuesday, 27 September 2016 2:38 PM

To: AMOD

Cc: 'Vanessa Weaver'; ‘Maureen Harding'; 'Alex Gohari'; brent.ferguson@aigroup.com.au
Subject: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Group 4 awards

Importance: High

The Honourable Justice Ross
President

Fair Work Commission

11 Exhibition Street
MELBOURNE VIC 3000

By email: amod@fwc.gov.au

Dear Justice Ross,

4 yearly review of modern awards — Group 4 awards


mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au
mailto:adrian@askhaba.com.au
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mailto:amod@fwc.gov.au

1. The Hair and Beauty Australia Industry Association (HABA) refer to the above matter and
further to the Statement and Directions of 26 August 2016, confirms that the modern award
it has interest in is the Hair and Beauty Industry Award 2010 (AM2014/271), which sits in
Group 4F.

2. Since the time of HABA'’s original claim submitted to the Fair Work Commission on 2 March
2015 through Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Ltd, our office has undergone a
major change in key staff and are now seeking representation in this matter from the
Australian Industry Group.

3. Finally, HABA seeks the Commissions granting of an extension of two (2) weeks to the initial
direction, as per the Statement and Directions of 26 August 2016, to lodge a short
submission confirming substantive claims still being pursued in respect to the Hair and
Beauty Industry Award 2010, as we are undertaking a revision of our claims and the
extension will enable HABA to lodge the required information by 4pm on Friday, 14 October
2016.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of our request.
Regards,

Adrian Boothman
Senior Industrial Relations Advisor

GPO Box 5050 Sydney 2001
Suite 304, 5 Hunter Street, Sydney

P: 1800997 795
W: www.askhaba.com.au

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.
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